# MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING OF STAVELEY TOWN COUNCIL

### Held on Tuesday 13<sup>th</sup> November 2012 Commencing at 6.00 p.m. In the Stables, Staveley Hall

#### Present: -

Councillor Dyke (Chair)

Councillor J. Bacon
Councillor S. Bagshaw
Councillor J. Barnett
Councillor J. Barnett
Councillor J. Barnett
Councillor J. Councillor Councillor Councillor Councillor J. Webley
Councillor J. Williams

Councillor A. Hill (Vice-

Chair)

In attendance: Ian Haddock – Assistant Financial Officer

12 Members of the Public

	ACTION

#### **PART I – NON CONFIDENTIAL INFORMATION**

#### 374/12 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor McManus – work commitments

Councillor P. Hill -

Councillor H. Elliott – attending conference

#### 375/12 COUNCILLORS NOT PRESENT

There were no Councillors not present.

#### 376/12 CHAIR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chair thanked all staff and volunteers involved in this year's bonfire and firework display for helping to make it such a great success.

The Chair also remarked on the excellent attendance at this year's Remembrance Day Parade and thanked all staff and volunteers involved in organising the parade and refreshments.

#### 377/12 VARIATION OF ORDER OF BUSINESS

There were no proposals to vary the Order of Business.

# 378/12 TO DETERMINE WHICH ITEMS, IF ANY FROM PART ONE OF THE AGENDA SHOULD BE TAKEN WITH THE PUBLIC EXCLUDED

No items were so determined.

#### 379/12 DECLARATION OF MEMBERS' INTERESTS

There were no declarations by Members.

### 380/12 PUBLIC SPEAKING

a) The Chair welcomed everyone to the Meeting and reminded them that it was being recorded.

The Chair invited questions from the public.

John Morehen congratulated all concerned on the Remembrance Day parade, and remarked that the attendance of the Duke of Devonshire reflected well upon the progress being made in Staveley.

Marion Gerrard stated that there had been some difficulties with the organisation of the parade within the Garden of Remembrance. Councillors agreed to work closely with Joe Roberts and the Royal British Legion to ensure the smooth running of next year's event.

Peter Sawyer informed members that he was a member of the Heart of Staveley Project Board and asked members their opinion on the project.

